REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Thursday 14th August 2014 at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (in Chair), Peter Bowen-Simpkins, Enid Jones, Susan Bevan, Paul Lloyd-Davies, Judith Rock and the Clerk, Mr. Howard Evans. 
1. TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS
There were no disclosures of personal interest from members. 
2. REYNOLDSTON AMBULANCE STATION

The Chairman outlined the current position with respect to the Reynoldston 
Ambulance Station site which had been offered for disposal by the Welsh 
Ambulance Service NHS Trust to two Housing Associations who had rejected the 
approach.  Despite Reynoldston Community Council having expressed an interest 
in purchasing the site and that all Public Bodies should be given an opportunity to 
purchase before assets like this are placed for sale in the Private Sector the site 
had been placed on the open market at a price of £99,950. 


After discussion by Councillors it was proposed by Councillor Hughes that:

the Clerk should write to Edwina Hart AM asking her to investigate whether due  
process had been followed by the Welsh Ambulance Service NHS Trust

the Clerk should clarify with the estate agents acting on behalf of Welsh 
Ambulance Service NHS Trust the boundaries of the site and whether there is a 
Covenant 

the Community Council should submit an outline planning application for the 
site to be used as an ‘amenity area’.  Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins to pursue a previous 
offer of assistance by a local architect

Councillors should investigate funding options

that a Public Meeting should be held prior to any decision being made by the 
Community Council with respect to purchasing the site.


The proposal was seconded by Councilor Jones and agreed unanimously.

 
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25 p.m. 

